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Nivesh - The Finance and Investment Cell of Sri Aurobindo College, University Of 

Delhi conducted its Orientation Programme on 1st October 2024 at 12:30 P.M. in 

the Seminar Hall. The programme began with a warm welcome from the hosts, 

setting an enthusiastic tone for the event. The students present were introduced to 

the cell through a fun and interactive Financial Trivia, which was designed to 

engage them right from the start. This session not only encouraged participation but 

also set the stage for the exciting journey of financial knowledge and discovery that 

lay ahead. 

 

The President of Nivesh, Rasik Gupta, delivered a captivating introduction of 

Nivesh, painting a vivid picture of the cell's mission, objectives, and future trajectory. 

He emphasizing the immense personal and professional growth opportunities that 

await while explaining the importance of collaboration, innovation, and learning 

within the society and shared the vision of how Nivesh aims to empower students 

with financial wisdom and practical knowledge providing a holistic development that 

aligns with the college. He discussed the renowned recruitment process consisting of 

three rounds of selection process that are challenging yet rewarding to become a 

member of Nivesh while highlighting the enriching experiences and valuable lessons 

to be gained throughout the process. Finally, the president elaborated on the 

numerous benefits of joining Nivesh, including upskilling programs and opportunities 



 

to contribute to the society's legacy. He proudly recounted the cell's past milestones, 

showcasing its remarkable achievements and the positive impact it has made. 

     
The Vice Presidents and General Secretary then took the stage to motivate the 

audience, sharing their personal growth experiences from being part of the society. 

Following this, the department heads provided a detailed overview of their respective 

Departments - Research, Creative, Public Relations, and Sponsorship. They 

discussed the various functions, roles, and opportunities that each department offers 

to the students, giving them a clearer understanding of how the cell operates and the 

diverse areas they can get involved in. The stage was then opened for any 

questions, the students might have regarding the society. 

 

 



 

 

The orientation program of Nivesh was then concluded by the President of the 

society by expressing heartfelt gratitude to the Principal Professor Vipin Kumar 

Aggarwal, the convener Dr. Shasta Gupta and the faculty coordinators, Mrs. Shalu 

and Mr. Alok Bandhu, for their unwavering guidance and support throughout the 

Cell’s journey from inception till date. He also thanked the students for their 

enthusiastic participation and assured them that Nivesh would continue to offer 

insightful events and learning opportunities. Finally, he encouraged everyone to 

remain engaged with the cell's future activities, reinforcing the spirit of learning and 

growth within the Nivesh community.  

 

The Orientation Programme concluded with the closing remarks of the convenor Dr. 

Shasta Gupta, who shared some insightful and warm words with everyone present 

there. 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 


